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Social Calendar: 
 
   July 29th 
   Live Band 
   9 South 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   July 31st 
   Teen Club Mtg. 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   August 1st  
   Kiddie Bingo 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   August 2nd 
   Arts & Crafts 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   August 4th 

   Kids Movie Night 
   Herbie Fully Loaded 
   8:45PM - 1st Beach 
 
   August 7th 
   Teen Club Mtg. 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   August 8th  
   Kiddie Bingo 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   August 9th  
   Arts & Crafts 
   7PM - Pavilion 
 
   August 11th  
   Kids Movie Night 
   8:45PM - 1st Beach 
 
 

Message from the President - Tim Pelton   
 
Here is a list of items that each of us can do to preserve our most important asset…the 
lake.  Pollution and contaminants enter the lake when rainfall and snowmelt carry 
accumulated pollutants from lawns and roads into the lake. Ways to reduce this type of 
pollution includes: 

• Minimal use of fertilizers 
• Minimal use of pesticides 
• Minimal use of herbicides 
• Having your septic tank pumped every 2-3 years, (more often if you have a large 

household) 
• Avoiding the use of caustic drain cleaners or putting other harmful chemicals into 

the septic tank. It will harm the bacteria that keep the septic system functioning 
properly. 

• Becoming a label reader. When possible, use environmentally safer soaps and 
detergents. 

• Never pouring anything in a storm drain. 
• Where possible control runoff from your property with landscaping and gardens. 
• Mowing you grass to be about 3 inches high. It will stimulate deeper roots for 

your grass and allows greater water absorption. 
• Leaving the clippings on the lawn. They are a valuable source of nutrients and 

will reduce your need to fertilize the lawn.   
 
                    (Source: Connecticut River Coastal Conservation District) 
 
Attention Graphic Designers (or any of your friends that are) 
 
As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, the POALH will be celebrating our 50 
Anniversary in 2007. As part of that recognition the Board would like to create a new 
logo for the Association that celebrates both our 50th and the pleasure that the lake gives 
each of us. The new logo will be used on new t-shirts, hats, coffee mugs, etc. and those 
items available early next season. 
 
A few ground rules: 
1. The creation of the logo is to be done for free and donated as intellectual property to 
the Association.  
 
2. The winning selection will be made by the Board and a cross section of members at 
large. 
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Message from the President (Continued) 
3. The winning entry will be awarded a VIP pontoon 
boat ride for an afternoon or evening on the lake with 
12 of their closest friends on a date of their choosing. 
Delightful munchies and broad selection beverages to 
assure proper hydration on a sunny afternoon or balmy 
evening will be provided.   
 
A Word On Bike, Rollerblade and Skateboard 
Safety: 
 
When using roads around the lake please appreciate 
that you share the road with automobiles. Do NOT 
assume that the driver sees you and use common sense 
when riding in the road. Lastly all bikes ridden after 
dark are required to have a light and should you fail to 
do so the East Haddam Police Department are more 
than happy to remind you. 
 
Tim Pelton 

   
   

Social  - Cindy Biancamano 
Congratulations to our setback winner, Dave 
Eddington.  He now feels equal to his wife, Gail.  She 
won the cribbage tournament last year!  Several young 
people played and did a fine job.  Thanks to all who 
played. 
  
The band, 9 South will be sharing their music with  us 
tonight at 7 at the pavilion.  Barry Osalza, one of our 
residents, is in this band. Come down with your snacks 
and enjoy! 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  The Cribbage tournament has been 
moved to Aug. 18th, Fri. night , at 6:30. 
  
Don't forget to call John MacDonald to sign up for the 
golf tournament on Aug. 12th. 

 
Let's start getting ramped up for Lake Hayward week. 
Here's the schedule: 
  
Aug. 19th, Sat. - Potluck supper, decorated table 
contest and a live band.  
Aug. 20th - Annual meeting @10 a.m. 
Aug. 21st - Little Miss Lake Hayward pageant.  Will 
the person who volunteered to run this please event last 
year please contact me or any board member ASAP. 
Thanks. 

   Aug. 22nd - Cakewalk at the pavilion 7 p.m.  Bring a 
baked good and your quarters.  Any kosher baked 
goods would be greatly appreciated. Please mark them 

as so. Aug. 23rd - Pasta dinner-WE STILL NEED  
SOMEONE TO RUN THIS EVENT 
Aug. 24th - Halloween in August -7:30 p.m. at the 
pavilion. 
Aug. 25th - Carnival on first beach, hotdogs etc. sold 
by the teen club. 
Aug. 26th - Beach games and food from 11 on.  
Reviving many physical races & games from the "old 
days" here at the lake.   Night at the races begins at 
dark(aprox. 8:45p.m). 
 

Memorial Fund  - Alice Miles   
A correction to the donation acknowledged in last 
week’s newsletter from R. Dick Bailey and family and 
from Kenneth Bailey and family.  The donation should 
have read in memory of Al Campanelli and Gary 
Smith.  Again, thank you to the Bailey's. 
 
        

   
Announcements & Upcoming Events: 
July 29th – Live Band!  9 South  7PM – Pavilion 
 
August 4th  - 8:45PM  Kids Movie Night  
at 1st Beach: 
Herbie: Fully Loaded: Rated G.  
 
August 12th -  Golf Tournament  at Chanticlair Golf 
Course - 12:30PM, shotgun start! 
Contact John McDonald to register (203.988.0178 or 
860.537.3927) Cost will be $33 again and that covers 
golf fees, cart, trophies and a light lunch at 3:30 in the 
pavilion. 
 
August 18th – Cribbage Tournament: 
6:30PM at the pavilion.   
 
August 19 – 26  -  Lake Hayward Days  
Kick off Lake Hayward Days with our Annual Pot 
Luck Celebration.  Join the party Saturday, August 
19th and bring your favorite dishes and dancing shoes.  
Our new twist this year…Decorated Table Contest.  
Prizes will be given for the best tables showing the 
Spirit of Lake Hayward.  And, as usual, to help 
defray the cost of the band, we will have a raffle.  
Contact anyone of us and we’ll gladly pick up your 
donation. 
 
Fran & Don Fantozzi     537-1988 
Dave & Gail Edgington      203/314-1096 
Linda Able               30 Lookout   



 3 

Announcements & Upcoming Events:  
Upcoming Teen Club Activities:  
- The Teen Club will be selling popcorn & soda at the 
movie Friday night. 
- Sat & Sun: selling ice cream at the pavilion from 1-
3PM 
- Sat. Night: selling hot dogs for Live Band (9 South) 
- Car Wash on Monday at the 1st Beach Parking lot.  $5.  
All proceeds go to charity. 

 
Tennis Lessons Begin Aug. 1: 
Group tennis lessons will run each Tuesday afternoon in 
August.  There  will be three groups: Group 1 for ages 6 
and under at 2 PM; Group 2 for ages 7 and 8 at 3 PM; 
and Group 3 for ages 9 and above at 4 PM.  Each lesson 
will be 45 minutes.  If you want to sign up your 
child(ren) and haven't already done so call Jeremy 
Walter at 860-670-3726.  Children should bring their 
own tennis racquet. 

 
Classifieds: 
For Sale:  
Vintage maple chair with cushions (painted white).  
$20.00  Call 537-1662. 
Electric Lawn Mower: Never used. $75  Call John 537-
6471. 
19” Electric Battery Lawn Mower for sale:  Great 
for small lawns. $200  Just reconditioned. 859-
9012 
 
For Rent:  
Waterfront Cottage:  2 BR Cape with views from 
every room. $1250/week. Discounts for longer rentals. 
Call Bain or Kathleen 203-254-3453. 
 
Other: 
House cleaning:  weekly/biweekly. references available. 
Eleanor Perruccio 537-0792 
 
The Multitasker's:  We do house-cleaning, yard-work 
dog walking, helping with chores, and babysitting.  Call 
Lauren at (860) 537-0635 and expect either Lauren or 
Hailey or even both to come and assist you.   
 
Experienced Nanny Available - New mom looking for 
part time childcare position to care for your child and 
mine in your home starting Sept. Call Tamara, 860-537-
6831 

 
Handyman/Home Improvement: Bath and kitchen 
updates, light carpentry, decks, painting, wood flooring, 

light plumbing and electrical. Mortgage settlements. 
Licensed and insured. Call 860-212-2373. 
 
Property Maintenance: Lawn Mowing, Yard Clean-
ups, Landscaping, Gutter Cleaning & Hedge Trimming. 
Power Washing, Light Carpentry & Handyman 
Services.  Very affordable rates.  Call 537-1822.  
 
Please note that the deadline for submission to the 
newsletter is Tuesday, 12PM.  Ads expire after one week.  
Please email bguala@yahoo.com or call Betsy Guala at 
537-0706 to submit an ad.   

 
Board Members & Contacts 
Tim Pelton - President    537.5181 
tim@holdsworth-pelton.com       1.800.437.8347  
Cindy Biancamano – V.P. / Social 537.3577 
Vicki McDonald - Secretary   537.3927 
Alice Miles - Treasurer    537.3611 
Robin Constable - Recreation   295-9743 
John Jacoby - Roads & Beaches  537.6908 
Rich Harmon  - Parking & Security  537.9202 
poalhparking@sbcglobal.net 
Marcella Fahey - Pavilion Reservations 
             860.377.5657 
Don Biancamano - Tax Collector 537.3577  
Dean Anderson - Water Quality          537.5848 
Irene Herden        860.873.1999 
Jeff Walter    537.3207 
Betsy Guala  - Newsletter & Website 
bguala@yahoo.com    537.0706   
 
Resident State Trooper’s  873.1226 
East Haddam Police   537.7500 
    
Water Company:   
Birmingham Utilities             866.659.3557 
Local         860.947.2000 
 
Septic Tank  Pumping: 
Redi Rooter        860.267.2563 
 
CT Light & Power (Northeast Utilities) 
General              800.286.2000 
Local              860.947.2000 
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